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25 November 2020 
 
The Hon. R Stokes M.P.  
Minister for Planning and Public Spaces 
GPO Box 5341 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
 

Dear Minister Stokes 

 

Discontinuance of the following Planning Proposals:  

– PP_2013_GOSFO_004_00 for land (comprising 37 lots), Bakali Road, Forresters Beach  

- PP_2016_GOSFO_002_00 for land (Lot 6 DP 3994), Dell Road, West Gosford 

 

I am writing to inform you that, in the light of the directive from the Department of Planning, 

Industry and Environment requiring all Planning Proposals over 4 years old to be finalised by 

31 December 2020, the respective applicants have withdrawn the above Planning Proposals. 

 

Accordingly, Council requests that the Minister determine the Planning Proposals not 

proceed under Section 3.35(4) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979. This 

will enable the Minister to make a decision to alter the respective Gateway Determinations to 

not proceed under Section 3.34(7) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 

and formally stop the Planning Proposals. 

 

Should you wish to discuss this matter further please do not hesitate to contact me on 

43505200. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 
 

 

Rik Hart 
Acting Chief Executive Officer 
CENTRAL COAST COUNCIL 
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